
1. BLACKOUT.

ANNIE [ANNOUNCER] (V.O
You’re watching WBCW Daytime. We 
hope you find a job soon. 

Lights up. Game show set. 

JON
Welcome to Who Is This! The show 
where we get back to Aristotelian 
(”Ar-is-to-tee-lee-an”) basics and 
ask the only question that really 
matters; Who Is This? Now let’s 
meet our contestants.

JULIE
Hi! I’m Julie. I love yoga and 
collecting china dogs!

KEISHA
I’m Keisha. I have a masters degree 
in French Literature and I work at 
Subway. 

ANDY
Hi! I’m Andy and I enjoy Political 
Debate and masturbation. 

JON
That’s great. Now let’s play Who Is 
This! Question 1. Who Is This?

A fold of skin appears on screen. It’s probably cleavage. 

JON (CONT’D)
Who is this? Anyone. Just buzz in.

Eventually.

JULIE
Is it Miley Cyrus?

JON
No. 

KEISHA
Is it Madonna?

JON
No. 

ANDY
Is it Sara Palin?



JON
No. 

A beat. 

JON (CONT’D)
Who is this? Up there on the board. 
Who is This? Just Buzz in when you 
have a guess. 

JULIE
Um. Ok. Uh, is it Kate Middleton?

JON
Great try, but, no. 

KEISHA
Is it Snookie?

JON
Sorry Keisha. Good guess. 

ANDY
Gwyneth Paltrow?

JON
I don’t think so! WHO is this. Who 
IS this? Who is THIS? Ha! It’s a 
poser. Julie?

JULIE
Um. Jennifer Anniston?

KEISHA
Kate Hudson?

ANDY
Hilary Clinton?

JON
No. Well, this is a cliffhanger for 
sure! Join us after the break for 
more Who Is This?

Lights down. 

2. BLACKOUT

ANNIE (V.O
You’re watching WBCW Daytime. We 
hope you’re recovering from your 
gastric bypass surgery.
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Lights up. Andy’s on the floor. 

JON
Welcome back to Who Is This?!  It’s 
been 6 hours and we’re no closer to 
discovering Who Is This. Julie? 

JULIE
Is it Liz Taylor?

JON
No. 

JULIE
Can you give me a clue?

JON
That would be cheating. Keisha? Who 
is this?

KEISHA
Water. 

JON
No. That’s not who this is.  

KEISHA
Water. Please. Can I have some 
water. Please.

JON
Still not the right answer. 

JULIE
Ooh, I know! I know! Got it! It’s - 
it’s - nope. Nope. I thought I had 
it. Did we say Princess Diana 
already? Yeah, then no. 

KEISHA
Just a sip of water?

She sinks to the floor next to Andy. 

JULIE
Betty White?

JON
Nope. Try again. Who is this?

ANDY
(whispers) Did he say -
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KEISHA
Andy! You’re awake! 

ANDY
Did he say Who is SHE, or Who is 
THIS?

JON
Andy, we’re playing Who is This! 
That’s the name of the game, Andy. 

ANDY. 
So it might not even be a woman?

He sits up, energized. 

KEISHA
Oh My God!

ANDY
I mean, sure, that could be 
breasts, totally could be, but if 
you look closely, is that hair? Is 
that normal? That could be an arm 
crack. 

KEISHA
Or even a butt crack. 

ANDY
Or Moobs! So it could be a guy!

KEISHA
A Guy! Oh my god! Yes!

A beat. 

JULIE
Is it James Franco?

JON
No. 

Lights down. 

********************************************

3. BLACKOUT

ANNIE (V.O
You’re watching WBCW Daytime. 
Careful not to light your sofa on 
fire when you pass out holding a 
cigarette after drinking 40s. 
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Lights up. 

All three contestants are on the floor. 

JON
Welcome back to day 9 of Who is 
This, at the end of an exciting 
contest. 

JULIE
I drank his urine. That happened. 
(andy’s urine)

JON
Well the lawyers are shutting us 
down, and the cops and the 
paramedics are on their way, so 
let’s reveal the answer. Who is 
this?

Drumroll. He turns the board around.

JON (CONT’D)
Katherine Knowles. Katherine 
Knowles!

ANDY
Is she even famous?

JON
No. 

JULIE
So she isn’t really anybody?

JON
Now THAT’s an interesting question. 
See you next time on Who is This?!
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